

CAMPION SCHOOL
LANGUAGE COLLEGE · NORTHAMPTONSHIRE

T: 01604 833900 F: 01604 833906 csoffice@campion.northants.sch.uk www.campion.northants.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Claire Whitmore

2<sup>nd</sup> July 2018

Re: Uniform consultation for September 2018

Dear Parent/Carer,

The vast majority of our students have a high standard of uniform and we want to ensure this continues.

However, Governors are aware that despite repeated school requests for girls to wear appropriate length black skirts, this has not happened in the majority of cases. Current lengths of skirts for many girls are not appropriate for a working environment such as school, both in material and length. For safeguarding reasons this needs attention prior to the new academic year.

We are therefore beginning a two week consultation period to review our uniform expectations for girls from September 2018.

From September 2018 the Governing Body will be asking girls to wear one of the following two items:

- Black trousers (of an appropriate style)
- Black skirt sourced from Sportswear International as can be found at this link (please note that the prices for 2018 are to be confirmed during the consultation period):

http://www.campion.northants.sch.uk/uploads/asset file/3 520 campion-school-2018-order-form.pdf

The above change in policy will address our concerns about inappropriate skirts. There should be no increase in costs associated with this change, which is considered a minor change to policy. Reasonably priced trousers can be sourced if the school supplier is considered too expensive.

If you have any questions relating to this matter, please send them through to <a href="mailto:uniform@campion.northants.sch.uk">uniform@campion.northants.sch.uk</a> by 13<sup>th</sup> July. A final decision will be communicated to you, week beginning 16<sup>th</sup> July.

Yours sincerely

Peter Burrell Chair of Governors Steve King

Senior Leadership Team













